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Report Title: Update – Columbarium Site Selection 
 

Recommended Resolution: 
 
The Council provide direction to staff regarding site selection for a new 
columbarium unit at the cemetery. 
 
 
Analysis & Background: 
 
On September 4, 2024 the ground penetration study was conducted at the 
cemetery for a possible location site of a new columbarium unit. This report is 
attached. 
 
Council had previously requested that both the areas along the back fence line 
as well as the location on the grass near the shed be scanned. 
 
Upon reviewing the previous ground penetration study, it was determined that 
the section along the back fence line had previously been explored. A copy of 
this report is attached. 
 
The report of May 14, 2019 indicates no anomalies along the fence line. 
 
The report of September 10, 2024 indicates no anomalies in the grass area. 
However, at page 3 it identifies a “layer” at approximately 1.0m depth. In 
discussion with Mr. Sutton, he advised that it is a layer throughout the entire 
area and would be consistent with a layer of clay or hard pan. 
 
Attachments: 
 

 September 10, 2024 Ground Penetration Report 

 May 14, 2019 Ground Penetration Report 
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 Map of proposed locations 
 
 
Prepared By:  Tammy Godden, Clerk 

 


